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 Taxpayer Relief Act Includes Benefits for Long-Distance Commuters  

 

Long-distance commuters in central Iowa stand to save hundreds of dollars in taxes if they take advantage of a 
benefit in the recently signed Taxpayer Relief Act of 2012. 
 
The central Iowans who stand to benefit the most include participants in RideShare, the vanpooling program 
offered by the Des Moines Area Regional Transit Authority (DART). Vanpool users can use pre-tax dollars to 
pay as much as $240 of their monthly fares if their employers offer the tax benefit.  
 
“The farther you travel, the bigger the tax benefit,” said Jennifer Long, RideShare Program Coordinator. “You 
start to see savings if you’re traveling 30 miles a day, and it goes up from there. Some people will save as 
much as $1,000 in annual income taxes.” 
 
Transportation is the second largest expense in most American households, second only to housing and ahead 
of health care, education and food, according the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics. The transit tax benefit helps 
people in rural communities to afford transportation to jobs they would otherwise not be able to reach. 
 
For more information on the vanpool tax benefits, please call the DART RideShare program at 515-288-7433 
(RIDE). 
  
The Des Moines Area Regional Transit Authority is the public transportation provider that serves Polk County. DART operates a 
family of transportation services that makes getting around the Greater Des Moines area easier and more convenient. For more 
information about DART services, schedules, route changes, or directions to the nearest DART stop, visit the website at 
www.ridedart.com or call 515-283-8100. 
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